Board Meeting Notes 1-25-10
· The Oakfield School Board has a student representative who now sits with the Board as a non voting member.  We welcome Jacob Suprenand as the student representative.  He will allow the Board to hear the opinion of students in our schools.
· The Board heard a Point of Pride Moment where teachers of Advanced Placement Classes were honored for all their hard work.  Those teachers are:  Ms. Pam Vaughan, Ms. Julie Kautzer, Mr. Jason Maurer and Mr. Karl McCarty.  They were thanked for all their hard work which allows students to test out of classes in college.

· Ms. Gen Meilahn and Ms. Lisa Corrao from TAHER presented information on the food service program as a follow up to the Board Meeting in December.  The Food Service Program is approximately $17,000 in the red at this time.  There have been changes made to the Food Service Staff which should help lower that deficit.  Ms. Meilahn provided results of surveys taken from parents and students which has resulted in greater food selection and amounts.  Jacob Suprenand spoke positively of these changes from the students perspectives.
· The economic picture looks very bleak for the next couple of years.  Projections are the 2011-13 budget will be much more difficult than the 2009-11 budget.  There could be a cut of 20% in state aid to districts which means the taxpayers would pick up the difference.  The state of Wisconsin has the worst General Accounting Practices (GAP) deficit of any state in the union so the news is not good.  That gap equates to a $2.7 billion dollar deficit.
· Dr. McMurry reviewed the Superintendent Search.  A site visit was done for Mr. Scott Huth on Monday with the second site visit to be done on Wednesday for the second candidate.  
· The 7-12 Principal Position has been posted with a closing date for applications Feb. 17th.  The staff and students are being asked to provide their input on what characteristics they would like to see in the new Principal who will be slated to start on July 1, 2010.  

· The School Board Retreat Agenda was provided to the Board for their input.  I have attached that for your review.    The retreat is scheduled for Saturday, Feb. 6, 2010 from 8:00-12:00.

· Mr. Dercks appointed Ms. Mary Guth and Ms. Jackie Hungerford to the Board of Canvassers for the primary election to be held on Feb. 16, 2010.

· Mr. Panzer, Mr. Merk and Ms. Kottke presented on what they learned at the School Board’s Convention held last week in Milwaukee.  It was a very positive learning experience for all with a lot of discussion about the economy and providing for our children’s education.

· Mr. Panzer gave an update from CESA 6 regarding the future of education.  The Board watched a video on the world and what the students of today will be facing in the future.  There is a real need to prepare our students for change so they can cope with the challenges they will face.  
· The Board discussed Chapter Two of the book “Who Cares” which discusses the importance of customer service and how school districts need to do a better job of providing good service to their customers.

· Next meeting will be the retreat on Feb. 6.

· If there are any questions on these notes, please feel free to contact Joe Heinzelman at 583-3313 (home), 583-3146 (school) on his cell phone at 960-8896.

· Have a great month!! (
